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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

May 19, 2010

Academic Council Room

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting was convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the April 5, 2010 meeting were approved as distributed.

President’s Report

President Bottomly recognized the frantic pace of this time of year.  She thanked the staff for their efforts over the past year as they faced organizational changes across the college.  She encouraged everyone to find time for rest and rejuvenation in the summer months.

She shared the following updates:

· At their April meeting, the Board of Trustees approved the FY11 budget.  A board retreat is planned during the regularly scheduled October meeting.  Together with members of the senior administration they will address a number of issues to ensure that they are planning effectively to deal with ongoing budgetary challenges.  The terms of four trustees will end on June 30, and President Bottomly will share information about the new trustees at our next meeting.

· The day after reunion weekend, President Bottomly will fly to Hong Kong to participate in an inaugural event on women’s leadership hosted by the Asia Society.  While there, she will visit with alumnae and other friends of the college.

· This summer, she will be speaking at a National Organization for Women event, and at the Aspen Ideas Festival, as well as serving as a member of a working group of the National Cancer Advisory Board.

Human Resources Update

Eloise McGaw, Assistant VP and Director of HR, gave the following update:

· This time last year, the College was in the midst of 23 administrative layoffs and a retirement incentive program for staff , which resulted in 51 retirements.  Since that time, reorganizations have been taking place across the College, and an emphasis has been place on reexamining how the work is changing and its impact on individual roles.  61 new hires have been made since July, 2009.

· Last fall, the President announced the formation of an Organizational Change subgroup of senior staff.  The Committee spent the year focusing on improving communication and transparency throughout the College, reviewing structures we currently use to ensure that they meet the current needs of the organization, and looking at how the nature of our work is changing and how we should be organized around it—while ensuring that we don’t lose the vision in our work that makes it of value to Wellesley.  Administrative Council discussed these topics with one another, and as a group.

· She thanked CPPAC for meeting with her regularly to discuss our common interest in supporting the concerns of the administrative staff.  

· Last year, the President announced that there would be a salary freeze for faculty and staff.  This year, the President and senior leadership have fully supported our salary increase program.  It is described in detail on the HR website.

Admissions Update

Jen Desjarlais, Dean of Admissions, gave the following update on the Class of 2014:

· This has been another strong admissions cycle, with more than 4300 applicants. It has been one of our most selective years—33% of applicants were admitted.

· The yield was robust, and was 6% higher than last year.

· Students come from 45 states (plus DC and the Virgin Islands), and 49 nations of citizenship.

· The quality of the class is excellent:  90% rank in the top 20% of their high school class, average SAT scores are 686 Critical Reading/681 Math/698 Writing.

· 43% are ALANA and 11% are international citizens.  

· Legacy students represent 13% of the class, and 12% will be the first in their family to attend college.

She thanked the staff for their contributions during Open Campus programs in the fall and spring.  She shared a student essay regarding her choice of attending Wellesley.

Update on Facilities Campus-Wide Activites

Pete Zuraw, Asst. VP/Facilities Management and Planning, acknowledged the many organizational changes in his department.  He reported that the renovations to Alumnae Hall are almost complete, and he expressed his gratefulness for the patience that the campus community has shown during this process.  He reported that summer marks the start of the construction season on campus, and a full list of projects is detailed on the Facilities website.   These areas include the Observatory, the Sports Center, Clapp, Jewett, Pendleton, Green Hall and Stone/Davis.

Campus-Wide Sustainability Efforts

Patrick Willoughby, Sustainability Director, reported that the college continues to make good progress in pursuing its four main goals for sustainability.

· Landscape:  We continue to transform areas of the landscape into a more naturalistic state to reduce equipment use and use of fossil fuels (the lack of lawn in the new Alumnae Hall circle is an example of this).  The College reorganized its yard waste composting area.  The College has had excellent results from the biological control of Purple Loosestrife with Galerucella Beetles.

· Water Conservation:  The goal is to reduce water consumption by an additional 25% by 2013 (for a total reduction of 50% between 1999 and 2013.

· Waste Reduction:  Our goal is to increase the amount recycled to 25% of the waste stream, while decreasing our total solid waste stream by 20% by 2013.  Waste diversion, the % of waste recycled, is currently estimated at 12.5%.  All construction debris associated with the renovation of Alumnae Hall was sorted, resulting in a recycling rate of 87% for these materials.  Over 321 tons of construction debris has been recycled since the start of the project through the end of December.

· Energy Use Reduction:  Our goal is to further reduce our consumption of electricity by 13% by 2013 (for a total reduction of 25% between 2003-2013) and to reduce our consumption of other energy by 15% as buildings and systems are upgraded.

Nominating Committee

Noreen Mitchell, Nominating Committee, presented the Administrative Council Slate for 2010-11.


VOTED:  A motion was duly seconded, and unanimously approved, to accept the Administrative Council Slate as posted.

Advisory Committee
Seth Taylor, of the Advisory Committee, presented the by-law change that was discussed at the last Administrative Council meeting.


VOTED:  A motion was duly seconded, and unanimously approved, to accept the by-law change presented by the Advisory Committee at the last Administrative Council meeting.

Announcements

Barbara Bousquet announced that the FY09/10 Audit and Financial Closing Memo would be available soon.  

Mary Holliday presided over the vacation prize drawing.  It was won by Sandy Thompson of IS.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 12 pm, and all members of Administrative Council were invited to the President’s house for lunch.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Jackson

Secretary

